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June 9, 2021 
The Honorable Sherrod Brown 
United States Senate 
503 Hart Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 
 
Re: Relocation of the Cincinnati Police Department’s Gun Range 
 
Dear Senator Brown: 

 
The Hamilton County Board of County Commissioners hereby expresses its full support for the relocation of the 
Cincinnati Police Department’s firing range from its current location on Spartan Drive in Evendale, Ohio.   
  
As you may be aware, the current firing range was located in Evendale in 1947.  The current surrounding 
environment includes the densely populated communities of Lincoln Heights, Woodlawn and Evendale.  The 
current location is no longer suitable for an outdoor firing range from which sounds of gunfire regularly impact the 
surrounding population – most notably the youth of the community.  Noise from the firing range reaches homes, 
churches, childcare facilities and schools in a community already plagued with poverty and rates of violent crime far 
exceeding national averages.   
  
Hamilton County, the City of Cincinnati, Lincoln Heights, Woodlawn, Evendale, and a host of community partners 
have been working on a strategy to relocate this firing range to a rural area of the County in coordination with the 
Hamilton County Sheriff.  Making this move would not only solve a pervasive issue of environmental and social 
justice, but would forge a new cooperative relationship between the Sheriff and the Cincinnati Police Department 
while clearing the way for a multi-agency shared service opportunity in a modern training facility.   
  
The cost for construction of the facility is anticipated to be $18 million.  Hamilton County has tentatively 
committed $5 million of its federal ARPA funds toward this project as well, leaving the community’s request for 
additional funding at $13 million.  Your assistance in this matter is most gratefully appreciated.   
  
Sincerely, 

 
 

   
Stephanie Summerow Dumas   Alicia Reece    Denise Driehaus  
President     Vice President   Commissioner 
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